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Building for the Future Through Electric Regional 

Transmission Planning and Cost Allocation 

Docket No.  RM21-17-000 

 

 

NOTICE OF EXTENSION OF TIME 

 

(June 5, 2025) 

 

 On May 5, 2025, Southwest Power Pool, Inc. (SPP) filed a motion in the above-

captioned proceeding requesting that the Commission grant a 16-month extension of 

time—from August 12, 2025 to December 12, 2026—to submit its compliance filings to 

demonstrate that it meets the requirements of Order No. 19201 related to interregional 

transmission coordination.  SPP states that good cause exists to grant its requested 

extension because its interregional compliance process will require considerable 

coordination with its neighboring transmission providers.  SPP further states that its 

stakeholder process is extensive and necessitates extended time for both regional and 

interregional compliance.  SPP states that the Commission has granted an extension of 

the deadline for SPP to submit its compliance filing to meet all requirements of Order No. 

1920, except those related to interregional transmission coordination, to June 12, 2026.  

SPP further states that the requested extension will allow for the proper sequencing of its 

interregional compliance filings to follow its compliance filing to meet all requirements 

of Order No. 1920, except those related to interregional transmission coordination, as 

contemplated by the Commission.  SPP also asserts that the extension and proper 

sequencing will allow for a coordinated process with its neighboring transmission 

providers. 

 No answers were filed.  

  

 

 

 

1 Bldg. for the Future Through Elec. Reg’l Transmission Planning & Cost 

Allocation, Order No. 1920, (June 11, 2024), 187 FERC ¶ 61,068, order on reh’g, Order 

No. 1920-A, (Dec. 6, 2024), 189 FERC ¶ 61,126 (2024), order on reh’g, Order No. 1920-

B, (Apr. 28, 2025), 191 FERC ¶ 61,026 (2025). 



SPP’s request for extension of time is hereby granted, and the deadline for SPP to 

submit its compliance filings to demonstrate that it meets the interregional transmission 

coordination requirements of Order No. 1920 is extended to and including December 12, 

2026. 

 

 

 

 

Carlos D. Clay, 

 Deputy Secretary. 

 


